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Principal’s Report 

Welcome to Week 9. There has been lots happening in all 
aspects of school across both primary and secondary over 
the past two weeks.  
 
Last week Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 students completed NAPLAN. It 
was wonderful to see students attempting all tests to the 
best of their ability. NAPLAN provides and supports the 
school to identify what students have learnt, their strengths 
and areas of improvement.  
 
We have had lots of different representative sport happening over the 
fortnight. I would like to congratulate students who have represented our 
school and wish the students with upcoming events the very best of luck. 
 
On Friday, our Stage 6 students attended the RAP study day. These days are 
a valuable opportunity for students to meet and learn with their teachers 
and socialise with their peers from other schools. Our Stage 6 students 
engaged in focused face to face seminars and practical workshops to 
develop their skills and learning.  
 
Ms Forster also organised a Premiers Reading Challenge two hour reading 
session for our keen readers. Students had a great time reading and 
drinking milkshakes. Thank you to Ms Forster for organising such a fun 
session. 
 
This week we look forward to celebrating Harmony Day on Tuesday as we 
celebrate and recognise diversity and focus on being inclusive and 
respectful to everyone.  
 
On Thursday, we also have 12 students from secondary participating in The 
Take Charge Riverina Youth Leadership Forum in Wagga. The leadership 
forum provides a platform for students to take on leadership roles and 
inspires them to become involved in their local community.  
 
Please find attached to our newsletter a copy of our revised Student use of 
digital devices and online services procedure which includes our new 
procedures with the Yondr pouches in secondary. This was revised based on 
some feedback from students and the community. We will annually review 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

this procedure as per departmental policy. We value your continued 
feedback in areas of our school and appreciated it during the consultation 
of this procedure.   
 
Finally, Laura Greenlees is the relieving Assistant Principal for the remainder 
of the term while I am the relieving Principal. We also welcome Ms Emily 
Evans to Ariah Park Central School. Emily is our new PDHPE teacher, 
working across both primary and secondary. Mrs Jennifer Cutcliffe will also 
be joining the primary team in Term 2 on a Monday, Tuesday and 
Wednesday. She is very excited to be working with our primary students. In 
the office, we have Clare Meehan working 5 days a week and welcome 
Amie Fairman to our team, as she works in our office one day a week. Finally 
we are lucky enough to have Lyn Quade working a full day per week in the 
library.  
 
Have a wonderful week ahead. 
 
Mrs Anderson 
Relieving Principal 
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School News 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
Our Term 1 Parent Teacher Interviews will be held on Wednesday the 5th 
of April (Week 11).  
 
Primary interviews will be held classrooms and secondary interviews will 
be held in the school hall. Parents are able to make an appointment with 
any of their child’s teachers.   
 
All interviews need to be booked for both secondary and primary online. 
Please see the link below. 
 
Please see the primary teacher timetable below to help with what 
teachers teach your child. 
 

 
 
Mrs Anderson and Ms Legg 
 
 
 
 
Bookings can be made using the following link or QR code - 
 
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/qtdcu  

 
 

Kindergarten Year 1 Year 2 Year 3/4 Year 5/6 

Mrs Fisher 
Mrs Green 

Miss Greenlees 
Miss Reinhold 

Miss Greenlees 
Miss Reinhold 

Miss Evans 
Mrs Green 
Ms Gash 
Ms Forster 

Mrs Anderson 
Mrs Green  
Mrs Frater  
Ms Forster 
Ms Gash 
Mr Crouch 
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School News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Sheep Dog Program 
 
There is a great opportunity coming up this year with the return of the 
school sheep dog program. The school is looking for interested students 
(and parents) who would like to know more and hopefully participate in a 
program. 
 
Students bring in a young sheep dog and work on training the dog to 
work with sheep with the guidance of the school and professional 
trainers. The program will first be open to secondary students then, if 
possible, to upper primary. There are no costs associated with the 
program apart from costs associated with owning a sheepdog. 
 
Please contact Greg Davey at  greg.davey2@det.nsw.edu.au   
or 69741105 with questions and expressions of interest 
 
Mr Davey 
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School News 
Library News 
 
We are trialling different opening times for the Library. The Library is 
currently open at recess and lunch on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. 
Recess will be for borrowing and quiet reading only. During lunch times 
we have a range of activities available in addition to reading and 
borrowing. 
 
Tuesday: Lego Club 
Wednesday: Makey Makey 
Friday: iPads 
 
Last Friday students enjoyed the launch of the Premiers Reading 
Challenge, with some time to relax with a good book and a milkshake. 
What a great day! 
 
The Library will be closed Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 10 for stock 
take. Due to stock take, there will be no borrowing in Week 9 and 10. 
Students will be able to borrow again in Week 11 in time for the holidays. 
 
Happy reading! 
 
Ms Forster 
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School News 
Secondary HSIE 

This year we are trialling running History and Geography all year rather 
than semester by semester. So we have lots of exciting things happening 
in both stage 4 and stage 5. 
  
Stage 4 History began the year looking at our prehistoric past. Now we 
have moved into studying ancient societies with out focus on Ancient 
Egypt.  We have completed some cross curricular work looking and the 
landforms of Egypt and modelling the flood cycle of The Nile using 
airdrying clay, mud and water to create some representations of forceful 
flood seasons. 
  
In Geography we have been studying how landforms and features have 
been created. We are practicing our inquiry based learning skills to 
research different landforms around Australia. 
  
Stage 5 History has landed in Australia in the 1950’s/60’s. Our unit is 
Changing Rights and Freedoms and we have been examining this unit 
with a focus on First Nation Australians. Currently the class has an 
assessment on protest movements of the era. 
  
In Geography we are again using inquiry based learning to study examine 
geographic issues effecting the environment and how to effective 
manage these different events. 
  
Year 11 and 12 HSIE students are studying a range of topics. In Modern 
History revolution is all the rage with both the Cuban revolution and the 
Russian revolution being critically examined.  Our Business Studies 
students are busy learning about marketing strategies and different types 
of businesses. 
 
Ms Forster 
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School News 
Learning and Support 

We are running the MacqLit program (the Macquarie Literacy Program for 
small group instruction) within our school again this year across primary 
and secondary as a part of our Learning and Support Program. We have 
continued on from where we finished last year, with some small changes 
and the addition of some new students. Participating students have four 
45 to 50 minute sessions per week in small groups and all is going well 
again so far. We are looking forward to seeing students improve and learn 
new skills to help them with their reading and literacy as the year goes on. 
 
MacqLit is an explicit and systematic reading intervention program for 
small groups of older low-progress readers (Year 3 and above). It provides 
teachers with a comprehensive sequence of lessons that includes all the 
key components necessary for effective reading instruction: phonemic 
awareness, phonics, fluency, vocabulary and comprehension.  
 
Ms Frater 

Zone and Riverina Swimming 
 
At the end of Week 5 a number of students travelled to Barellan to 
participate in the Zone Swimming Carnivals (PSSA Thursday and CHS 
Friday). We had outstanding results in both primary and secondary with a 
total of 18 students making it to the Riverina carnivals. It was clear that 
APCS’s swimming talent dominated the pool taking out nearly all of the 
school relays as well! A huge congratulations to all of the students that 
participated and gave it their all on the day. Having so many students 
participating in swimming is an absolute credit to the community, 
ensuring children have excellent skills to not only compete in carnivals like 
these, but prioritising swimming as an important life skill living in 
Australia.  
 
From the Zone carnival students then went on to compete at Leeton in 
the Riverina swimming carnivals in Week 7. Everyone gave it their best 
shot and should be commended on their efforts at such a high level of 
competition. We are so excited to announce that Georgia McCormack 
made it to the State Swimming Championships in Butterfly, placing second 
in her event. We wish you the best of luck for State Georgia! 

Sport News 
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School News 
Sport News 

Primary Boys AFL  
 
On the 27th of February a number of our 4/5/6 boys trialled for the 
Coolamon/Ardlethan PSSA AFL Team in Ganmain. The boys had a fantastic 
day getting to practise their skills and play with a variety of students across 
the district. Seven of our boys were successfully  selected in the team 
including Leo Furphy, Archie Foster, Jake Buerckner, Dallas Haddrill, Jim 
Donoghue, Hayden Walsh, Josh Davies and Fletcher Davey. A huge 
congratulations to these boys on their outstanding efforts! 
 
The boys then travelled to Bolton Park in Wagga Wagga last Friday 10th 
March to compete in the next stage of selections. Despite being 
unsuccessful in the selections for the Eastern Riverina Team, the boys are 
to be commended on their wonderful efforts throughout the day and what 
a great experience to compete against such a high level of competition. 
 
Primary Girls AFL  
 
On the 7th March two of our stage 3 girls, Grace O’Brien and Matilda 
McCormack, travelled to Bolton Park in Wagga Wagga to compete in the 
Eastern Riverina AFL Under 12 Girls Football Team. The girls fought hard 
throughout the course of the day showing their exceptional talent 
amongst 80 other students who were trialling. It is with great excitement 
that we can announce that Matilda was successfully selected in the side. 
We wish her the best of luck for her next stage of trials that are to be held 
in Batemans Bay next term. Go Tilly! 
 
Primary Boys/Girls Basketball  
 
On the 14th of March James Chalmers and Matilda McCormack travelled to 
the Lauren Jackson Centre in Albury to trial for the Riverina Basketball 
team. Both Matilda and James demonstrated outstanding skills 
throughout the day and proved their versatility when trialling with 
complete strangers! We are so excited to announce that James was 
successfully selected in the boys team and will now travel all the way to 
Tamworth to represent the Riverina. We wish you the best of luck James 
and can’t wait to hear all about it!  
 
Mrs Fisher 
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School News 
Secondary Boys AFL 
 
On Friday 17th March Cooper Herden, Joe Furphy and Henry Prentice 
travelled to Narrandera to trial for the Riverina Secondary Boys U15’s AFL 
team. All three boys are to be commended on the skills and sportsmanship 
they showcased on the day. Cooper competed exceptionally well and was 
selected into the team. Congratulations Cooper, what a great 
achievement! Cooper will go on to compete at Albury in May. 
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School News 
RAP Sport News 

RAP Girls' Cricket March 9th at Leeton 
 
RAP Girls have made it through to the next round of cricket for the first 
time after two comfortable wins at yesterday's Gala Day in Leeton! Rap 
had a bye for the first of three rounds and used that time wisely to 
practise (and learn, for some) the rudiments of Girls' cricket. We were also 
fortunate to have in our team two girls who have made the CHS Riverina 
Girls' Cricket side in Josephine Bray from Ardlethan CS and Aynslee Dauth 
from Hillston CS, who had a significant impact on both our batting and 
bowling. 
 
Our first game against Yanco Agricultural HS, who won their first game, 
had us batting first with a final score of 79 (41 of which were extras!). 
Brianna Praestiin from Barellan CS was the standout with the bat, scoring 
18, while Lily Curran (BCS) and Bec Praestiin (BCS) were next highest with 
4 runs each. In the next innings, while we contributed 40 extras towards 
the opposition total, fielding was tight and our bowlers to be commended 
for good figures: Dakota Smith (BCS) 2/4, Bianca Praestiin (BCS) 3/10, Jo 
Bray (ACS) 2/9, and Macey Kenworthy (Ariah Park CS) 1/7. Good catches 
were taken by Aynslee Dauth and Georgia McCormack while Brianna 
Praestiin (BCS) also assisted with 2 run-outs, and Lily Curran (BCS), who 
kept all day, also assisted with a run-out. Overall, we bowled them out in 
14 overs to win the game. 
 
In our second game, we began in the field. Georgia McCormack from 
Ariah Park CS was the standout with 2 caught and bowled as part of her 
figures of 3/9. Jo Bray (ACS) with 2/5 and Aynslee Dauth (HCS) with 2/7 
also had excellent figures. Dakota Smith (BCS) had 1/15 and Macey 
Kenworthy (APCS) had 0/4 and Brianna Praestiin (BCS) 0/9 to keep runs 
down. Good catches were taken by Georgia McCormack and a one-
handed diving blinder by Brianna Praestiin (BCS). While extras still 
contributed 41 to the score, our field kept run-scoring from the opposition 
to a minimum with a total of only 54 to chase. Despite a couple of quick 
wickets falling in the first over of the second innings, Jo Bray (ACS) came 
out swinging to form good partnerships with Dakota Smith (BCS), who 
made 5, and Lily Curran, who made 1. Jo's total of 33 was composed a 
quite a few 4s, and resulted in our winning the match in the 13th over.   
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School News 
We also commend Naomi Praestiin (BCS), Lucy Brill (APCS) and Lucy Edis 
(APCS) for their contribution to fielding and to the positive attitude of the 
team. All students showed initiative in transporting and packing up 
equipment and were very encouraging towards each other. We also give a 
big thank you to Mr Dauth for his assistance in umpiring both games for 
the day. 
 
Mrs Drumore 
RAP Girls' Cricket Coach 
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School News 
P&C News 

Fete News 2023 
 
This year the Fete is going to be held on Thursday the 6th of April. There 
will also be an Easter Hat Parade which will take place at 10am for all 
students, followed by recess and then the Fete activities will begin. 
 
There will be bands to purchase for students on the day. The bands will be 
$20 each, if you are buying for 3 students the cost is $50 and any 
additional bands after that will be $10. The bands allow students to go on 
the jumping castle and obstacle course, as well as 10 credits for the 
activity stalls. When students have used their credits, they will be able to 
buy additional tickets for activities if desired. 
 
When students use their credits at the activity stalls, they have the 
opportunity to win tickets. There will be a prize stall where they can then 
trade in their collection of tickets for prizes. 
 
There will also be a cake stall running on the day, as well as a silent 
auction with many items to bid on and raffles. Like last year, students will 
be able to run their own stalls, but this will need to be communicated 
with teachers prior to the fete and approved.  
  
Fete Prize donations  
 
Kinder - Colouring/activity books (catering for all ages) and Pop its/ fidgets  
 
Year 1 - Bead/jewellery and stationary sets 
 
Year 2 - Small craft projects – diamond art, sock craft 
 
Year 3/4 - Puzzles, games 
 
Year 5/6 - Sports equipment – frisbee, footy, handballs, hoola hoops, 
skipping ropes 
 
Secondary - Pens/pencils/textas 
 
You are not expected to spend a lot of money on these items.  
Please don’t send in slime or lollies. 



Community News 
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AP Redbacks win Grand Final! 
 
Ariah Park have won the South-West Slopes u13’s cricket Premiership by 
defeating the Col Gerhard Colts by 7 wickets in the Grand Final at Ariah 
Park on Saturday the 11th March. 
 
The ‘Redbacks’ won the toss and sent the Colts into bat on a cool and dewy 
morning and soon had them in early trouble thanks to a Leo Furphy left-
arm thunderbolt dismantling the stumps in the second over.  
 
Despite the Redbacks bowlers keeping it tight, the match was evenly 
poised at the 15 overs drinks break, with the Colts at 3 wickets for 59 runs. 
 
After the break, the pressure was dialled up by the Redbacks bowlers, 
maintaining a consistent line and length to dismiss the Colts for a total of 
96 runs.  
 
Hayden Walsh claimed 2 wickets for 15 runs to be the pick of the bowlers, 
with Hamish Cochrane also bowling beautifully claiming 1 for 6 off 2.3 overs. 
In another great all-round bowling effort Henry Prentice, Jim Donoghue, 
Fletcher Davey, Cooper Herden, and Josh Davies each claimed a grand final 
wicket. 
 
The top-scorer of the Colts' batting innings was none other than 
competition leading run-scorer Nate Breust, who scored a defiant knock of 
60 not out off 49 balls. Breust has had a brilliant season, scoring over 900 
runs which has included an amazing 4 centuries!  
 
In reply, the usually reliable opening partnership of Jobe Davey and Cooper 
Herden was disrupted early by a spectacular one-handed catch by Breust 
to dismiss the dangerous Herden. 
 
Despite this early hiccup, Jobe was then joined by Liam Edis to take the 
Redbacks to 1 for 41 off 8 overs. 
 
As Jobe Davey retired on 30 runs off 30 balls, the dismissals of Fletcher 
Davey and Henry Prentice gave the Colts some slight hope.  



Community News 
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However, Liam Edis (37 off 30 balls) stepped up to finish the game with a six 
and a four in consecutive balls to bring up the winning runs, resulting in a 
memorable celebration by the Redbacks boys, running onto the field to 
enjoy the moment with their teammates.  
 
It was a fantastic achievement to win the grand final in the 10-team 
competition, losing just one game for the season, with regular 
contributions from all players being the secret to their success.  
 
The improvement during the season all players, but particularly the 
younger boys such Josh Davies, Jim Donoghue, Fletcher Davey, Leo Furphy, 
and Hayden Walsh was excellent and is a credit to their consistent efforts at 
training during the year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ariah Park ANZAC Day March and Service will be at 11am on  
Tuesday 25 April 2023. 

 
School children in school uniform welcome and encouraged to march. 

Please assemble at the Bowling Club at 10.45am. 



Community News 

 26 

 

 

Ariah Park Auskick registraƟons for 2023 are now open!! 

Ages: Turning 5‐10 years this calendar year 

Start Date: Thursday 27 April 2023 

Time: 4pm – 5pm  

Contact: Evan Lord 0438 273 087 or Gerard O’Brien 0428 752 643 

Register at:  www.play.afl/auskick  

 

Clothing Alterations and Repairs 

Mending, Darning,  

Hemming, Seam Repairs. 

Over 40 years Sewing Experience. 

Phone Catherine 0408637755 

Ashton Street 

Ariah Park. 

Please leave a message 

If unanswered, I will get back to you! 



ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: allan.johnston@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Allan Johnston 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

 

 

Week  

9A 

Mar 20 Mar 21 

 

Mar 22 Mar 23 Mar 24 

 Harmony Day  Riverina           
Secondary Girls 
Netball Trials @ 

Albury 

 

   REROC Youth 
Leadership       

Forum *Please 
note change of 

date 

 

Week 
10B 

Mar 27 Mar 28 Mar 29 Mar 30 Mar 31 

School Photos Secondary Open 
RAP Tennis @ 

Yanco 

  Whole School   
Assembly   
12.52pm 

 PSSA Primary 
Netball Trials 

   

                                                       

Upcoming Calendar Events:  School Fete - April 6 

          APCS Cross Country - April 28 

          APCS Athletics Carnival - May 12     

            

 

 


